December 30, 2011

County Clerk/Registrar of Voters (CC/ROV) Memorandum # 11154

TO:

All County Clerks/Registrars of Voters

FROM:

Evelyn Mendez, Program Manager

Candidates and Elections

RE:

Presidential Primary Election: Notice of Offices

The Notice of Offices for which candidates are to be nominated at the June 5, 2012, Presidential Primary Election has been sent electronically to all 58 counties. Although the office of United States President will appear on every county's list, the information pertaining to voter-nominated offices is specific to each county.

The office titles that will appear on the ballot are being translated into the currently known six foreign languages and will be sent electronically next week to each county who requires them. Additional translations will be provided to Los Angeles County once the new languages required under the Voting Rights Act are determined. Any translation questions can be directed to Jennifer Luckie-Bratt at Jennifer.Luckie-Bratt@sos.ca.gov or (916) 651-3734.

If you have any questions, please contact me at <a href="mailto:Evelyn.Mendez@sos.ca.gov">Evelyn.Mendez@sos.ca.gov</a> or at (916) 653-9155. Thank you.